
 

DECEMBER 2018 -  LATEST NEWS 
 

Christmas Carol Singing 
 

This will take place on Wednesday 12 December 2018 at 6.30 p.m. at Kilham Hall, Kilham 
Lane, Branton DN3 3PF with Branton St Wilfrid’s School choir in attendance. Festive 
refreshments provided by the local WI and soft drinks for children will be available at a small 
charge.  A raffle will be held and the proceeds raised will be donated to the Trussell Trust food 
bank in Doncaster and the Children’s Hospital in Sheffield.      
As in previous years arrangements have been made for festive lighting to be displayed on the 
Christmas tree on the corner of Glen Road and Doncaster Road. 
 

Sianne’s Butterfly Trail Enhancements 
Grateful thanks are extended to Auckley Parish Council and Yorkshire Butterfly Society for 
financial donations  to fund the cost of an information board containing detail of butterfly species.  
Special thanks are extended to Sarah White for designing and arranging the art work for the 
board which is now in situ adjacent to the butterfly trail. 
Residents are also thanked for giving up their Saturday morning on 13 October 2018 to 
undertake some general tidying up of the butterfly trail and for the planting of around six thousand 
bulbs  to provide a spring floral display. 
        

 Your Views on the Provision of a Multi Use Games Area (MUGA) for Kilham Lane 
Recreation Ground 

 As part of the ongoing consultations with residents regarding the proposed provision of a MUGA  
a questionnaire is being issued to all properties in Branton and the surrounding areas of the 
parish to seek your views. It would be greatly appreciated if you could take the time to complete 
and return the leaflet with your views to either the Premier Store at Ava Court or email to the 
Clerk at cwppc@outlook.com   
The response will be considered at the February 2019 meeting of the parish council.   
 

New Fencing to Kilham Lane Recreation Ground and Car Park 
An amount of wooden fencing at the entrance to the recreation ground and to path between the 
car park and perimeter hedge is to replaced and parking bollards provided to prevent damage to 
fencing occurring. Users of the hall may experience some minor disruption for a short period 
whilst the work is undertaken and inconvenience caused is regretted. 
Consideration will be given to replacing further sections of the wooden fencing as and when 
financial resources are available.     
 

Parking on Glen Road, Branton 
The parish council has been made aware that residents are concerned that cars are parking 
indiscriminately on and around Glen Road thereby causing difficulties for vehicles entering and 
leaving the road and in particular preventing easy access for emergency service vehicles.    
In the interests of everyone’s safety please park responsibly around this area.    
 

Provision of a Wreath and Donation to the Royal British Legion 
 
A poppy wreath has again been purchased by the parish council for the local school use and a 
donation made to the Royal British Legion to mark Remembrance Day and the centenary of the 
end of World War One. 

 

The parish council would like to wish everyone a 

very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
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